NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Pursuant to Hawaii Administrative Rules section 16-133-30, notice is hereby given that the
Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs (“DCCA”") will hold a public hearing on the
Application for Renewal of the Cable Television Franchise for the Island of Kauai (“Application”),
submitted by Oceanic Time Warner Cable LLC (“Oceanic”).

The public hearing will be held on the following date, time, and location:

Date: Thursday February 2, 2017

Time: 5:30 p.m.

Location: Kapaa High School Library
4695 Mailihuna Road
Kapaa, Hawaii 96746

The purpose of this public hearing is to afford interested persons the opportunity to submit oral or
written data, views, or arguments, on Oceanic's application. All interested persons are encouraged
to review the Application and other documents submitted at the locations listed below prior to the
public hearing and to attend the public hearing. A copy of the Application is available for review
during normal business hours at the following sites:

e Cable TV Division (“CATV") Office-DCCA, 335 Merchant Street, Room 101, Honolulu, HI
96813
e Oceanic Time Warner Cable (Kauai), 2956 Aukele Street, Ste 101, Lihue, HI 96766

In addition, the Application and other documents submitted are available on CATV's website:
http://cca.hawaii.gov/catv/cable operators/oceaniccable/oceanic-time-warner-cable-kauai-franchise-
renewal/

All interested persons shall be afforded the opportunity to submit their oral or written comments at the
time of the public hearing. Whether testimony is presented orally or not, interested persons are
encouraged to put their comments in writing and submit them to CATV via the following:

In person at the public hearing;

Email to: cabletv@dcca.hawaii.gov;

Fax: (808) 586-2625; or

U.S. Mail to: Cable Television Division
Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs
P.O. Box 541
Honolulu, HI 96809

All written comments should be submitted to CATV by Friday, February 17, 2017, 4:30 p.m.

Individuals who require special needs accommodations for the public hearing may request
assistance by writing or contacting CATV at the address above or at (808) 586-2620, at least seven
(7) working days prior to the scheduled public hearing. For more information, contact DCCA-CATV
at the addresses or phone number above.

CATHERINE AWAKUNI COLON
Director of Commerce and Consumer Affairs
State of Hawaii

Publication dates: January 12 and 19, 2017



